
			PARISH COUNCIL OF HANNINGTON

Minutes of the quarterly meeting of Hannington Parish Council, held via video conference on Tuesday March 31st 2020 at 7pm.


Participants: Cllr. A. Lowrie (Chairman)
	           Cllr. J. Keogh
	           Cllr. J. Whitfield
	           Cllr. Oliver Larminie
	           Cllr. S. Taylor
	           Borough Councillor C.Kinnear
	           Borough Councillor. K. Rhatigan
	           Clerk to the Council L. Browne


Members of the public had been notified of this meeting and invited to contact the Clerk should they wish to participate. No requests were made.


001/20: Welcome by the Chairman. 
The Chairman welcomed all and reminded Councillors that any changes to their register of interests be reported to Basingstoke and Deane Borough Council. He explained that in light of the rapidly changing situation due to the COV-ID 19 outbreak, the meeting would focus on urgent issues to be dealt with and up to date reports from the Borough Councillors so as to keep up to date of how Hannington would be impacted by any measures taken by BDBC.

002/20: Draft minutes for approval.
The minutes were approved and signed as a true record.

003/20: Matters arising if not covered on the agenda.
Cllr. Lowrie reported that he had received numerous offers of help from residents willing to deliver food to those needing to stay inside and was liaising with all volunteers. He praised the community of Hannington for its supportiveness and it was agreed by the Council that anyone feeling vulnerable, isolated or concerned could contact the Council who would try to help in any way possible. 

004/20: Finance to discuss the current banking system.
Following Council approval, Cllr. Lowrie had successfully applied for online banking, with Cllr. Larminie awaiting approval. It was agreed that Payments would be approved in advance by the entire Council and authorisation subsequently granted to the Chairman to make these payments online as soon as possible. The Clerk asked Cllr. Rattigan whether  the financial implications of Coronavirus would impact the precept due to be paid. Cllr. Rattigan confirmed that BDBC would be ensuring that all pre agreed payments would be made and on time.

005/20: Police matters
No report had been provided but it was noted that Tadley Police Station had now reopened so there would be a greater police presence in the area. The Police had distributed new police regulations and anyone outdoors without a valid reason could be committing an offence and would face a fine or conviction.

006/20: County Councillor’s report.
A report had been emailed to all Councillors in advance and was on the HPC website.

007/20:
Borough Councillors’ reports. 
Cllrs. Kinnear and Rhatigan both reported on the current situation. It was noted that the Barton Stacey incinerator proposal had been withdrawn. Cllr. Kinnear had spoken at the Council meeting objecting to this. A consultation on Kingsclere library had ended and a decision on its future would be made in the summer. It was also reported that CEP had sent all Parish Councils details on a BDBC Councillor, Lucy Martins, who would assist with any village climate emergency measures. Sadly, fly tipping had been reported in the local area and all residents were encouraged to report fly tipping to BDBC. The issue of waste disposal was discussed and Cllr. Rattigan reported that waste and green bins would be collected every two weeks, this being a temporary measure during the COV-ID 19 outbreak. A new helpline providing support for vulnerable residents had been launched, Hantshelp4vulnerable. Sadly, Basingstoke Festival had been cancelled.


008/20: Date of next video conference/confirmation of meeting preparations for the next 4 months.
It was agreed that the next meeting of the Council would take place on May 12th via Zoom. At this meeting the Council would discuss how future meetings would take place, after more up to date guidance from NALC. Any members of the public could contact the Clerk should they wish to participate.

The meeting ended at 8.10pm
